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The meeting of the Management Board of the Inter-American Agency for Cooperation and Development (IACD) was held at OAS headquarters on May 18, 2018.
Participants:

The following members of the Management Board participated in the meeting:

Chair of the Management Board 

· Mr. Jesús Schucry Giacoman Zapata, Director General of Americas Region Organizations and Mechanisms of the Secretariat of Foreign Affairs of Mexico (by videoconference)
Members of the Management Board
· Dr. Nicola Virgill-Rolle, Director of Economic Development, Planning and Development, in the Office of the Prime Minister of The Bahamas (by videoconference)
· Jovan Reid, Alternate Representative of Barbados
· Ivanna Bracamonte, Alternate Representative of Bolivia
· Carlos Cuenca, Alternate Representative of Brazil

· Carolina Schlesinger, Alternate Representative of Colombia

· Alex Campos, Alternate Representative of El Salvador

· Gustavo Torres, Alternate Representative of Mexico

· Carlos Rodriguez, Alternate Representative of Uruguay

Kim Osborne, Secretary for Integral Development, along with the delegations of Canada, Costa Rica, Haiti, Paraguay, and Peru.
The meeting began with adoption of the draft order of business AICD/JD/OD-53/18 Español - English.
1. Second Specialized CIDI Meeting of High Authorities on Cooperation:

The Chair and the Executive Secretary for Integral Development explained the concept note for the Second Specialized CIDI Meeting of High Authorities on Cooperation, which had been amended following comments by member state delegations at the CIDI meeting held on April 23, 2018 (AICD/JD/doc.166/18 - English – Español). 
The delegations discussed the concept note and offered some observations in order to refine the document.
Some delegations said that they needed more time for their countries to make their comments on the concept note.  The Management Board took the following decision:
Decision No. 1:
The Chair will, with the support of the Secretariat, amend the concept note on the basis of the comments and observations by the delegations, and thus prepare the preliminary draft agenda for the Second Specialized CIDI Meeting of High Authorities on Cooperation. These will be submitted to all member states as the Chair’s proposals for continuing discussion in the Committee on Partnership for Development Policies, in an effort to continue to refine the concept note on the basis of comments from all delegations, and move forward with the presentation, consideration and potential approval of the preliminary draft agenda for the Specialized Meeting, which is scheduled to be held on September 6-7, 2018. 

Delegations are invited to forward their comments in writing to the Secretariat in order to continue to move forward with developing the concepts for the Meeting.
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